March 2019
Graduate Applied Practice Experience (GrAPE) Report
Opportunities
Meeting with the new BRDHD director, Mr. Hunt, on the 16th.  He and Ashley Spangler have expressed the desire to strengthen BRDHD’s partnership with our MPH students.
When advising MPH students, especially as they reach their last two semesters of the program, please check where they are with the GrAPE requirements (now available for you to see on the Blackboard grade book… see below).  If they don’t have any hours, tell them to email me ASAP!  If they claim they should have hours, remind them that they must send a summary report to me before any hours are counted.  I try to email students at least once a semester to remind them of GrAPE requirements, but if they have never interacted with me, they may very well ignore my email.
I want to get some of our students into the poverty simulations when there are open slots.  Mentioning the poverty simulation to applicable students in the meantime would help raise awareness of what this is so that the Blackboard email isn’t as ignored.
[bookmark: _GoBack]In general, I tried really hard to get GrAPE opportunities for students last semester, but many of these opportunities were not taken advantage of.  I’m refocusing my efforts now.
Changes
Changes discussed at the workday, restated:  Students no longer have to worry about creating a portfolio on Blackboard to share their GrAPE work.  Instead, students will send me their proposal at the beginning of their project for approval.  These proposals will be saved to the shared drive (S:\DEPT-SHARED-CHHS-PH\MPH - BSPH Master Folder\GrAPE).  Once students complete the project, they will write a summary report and send it to me along with any products they have that they want to be counted towards their requirement.  Again, these documents will be saved to the shared drive.  I will update the students GrAPE hours and product count in the grade book on the MPH Students organizational Blackboard site once I have a summary report.
Non-GrAPE
Hispanic Heritage Month (September 15 – October 15) – looking for activities for us to get involved in with this – So far, Kimberly Green doesn’t know of anything happening
PHUGAS recruitment – a plea that you will encourage BSPH and MPH students to get actively involved, especially if they come to you with a complaint about the program (its policies, curriculum, diversity initiatives, etc.).  PHUGAS is the perfect forum for them to discuss their issues and ideas in a way that promotes growth for the department.
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